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Mr. Tracy Barth
MFA Petroleum Company

One Ray Young Drive
Columbia, MO 65201-0519

No Further Action Letter

RE: Break Time Convenience Store #3026, 2101 West Ash Street, Columbia, Boone County,
MO - ST0010893, (Easting: 554385.284, Northing: 4312308.323)

Dear Mr. Barth:

Congratulations on the completion of this underground storage tank (UST) closure project! The
Missouri Department of Natural Resources” Hazardous Waste Program, Tanks Section, thanks
you for your efforts to responsibly address the permanent closure by removal of UST ID #6, a
10,000-gallon, fiberglass, gasoline UST, UST ID #7, a 10,000-gallon, fiberglass, gasoline UST,
and UST ID #8, a 8,000-gallon, fiberglass, gasoline UST at the above referenced facility.

The Department has reviewed the UST closure report dated July 24, 2015, and a supplemental
excavation and sampling report dated August 24, 2015, both documents submitted by Industrial
& Petroleum Environmental Services Inc. (IPES), for the above referenced facility. These
reports evaluate risks to human health and the environment resulting from a possible petroleum
release from the tank system during its operation and summarize corrective actions taken to
address those risks.

The reports indicate IPES has adequately evaluated these risks and the closure requirements for
the tanks listed above using the 2013 Missouri’s Risk-Based Correction Action Tier 1, non-
residential land use target levels.

Based upon a review of the site information and the closure report, the Department has
determined that ‘“No Further Action’ is required regarding the chemicals of concern evaluated in
the environmental site assessment conducted during the permanent closure of the tanks at this
site.

Please be aware that 10 CSR 26-2.080(3)(B) provides: “if subsequent information becomes
available to indicate that contamination may be present at the site at levels which may threaten
human health or the environment, the Department may require additional investigation or site
characterization and/or corrective action.”
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The file for this site is maintained by the Department’s Hazardous Waste Program, located at
1730 East Elm Street, Jefferson City, Missouri 65101. To view this file or obtain copies, please
contact the Custodian of Records at (573) 522-4293, email: custodianofrecord@dnr.mo.gov, or
visit our website for additional information at: http://www.dnr.mo.gov/sunshinerequests.htm.

Please direct questions regarding the Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Fund to the Fund
Administrator at (573) 761-4060 or (800) 765-2765.

Thank you for your efforts to comply with Missouri’s Underground Storage Tank Law and
Regulations. If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Richard Brown, of
my staff, at the Hazardous Waste Program, PO Box 176, Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0176,
or at (573) 526-2738.

Once again, we appreciate your efforts to address the closure of the tanks at this site and for
helping to protect our valuable natural resources.

Sincerely,
HAZARDOUS WASTE PROGRAM

P

Ken Koon, Chief
Tanks Section
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c Petroleum Storage Tank Insurance Fund
Mr. David Pate, R.G., Industrial & Petroleum Environmental Services Inc.




